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CONTACT US 

SUNY Cobleskill 

UUP Chapter Office 

125 Schenectady Avenue 

Old Gym 001 

Cobleskill, NY 12043 

(518) 255-5250 

Cobleskill@uupmail.org 

Visit us on the web at www.uuphost.org/cobleskill/ 
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Virtual 2021 

Ex Board 
Meetings 

 

 

Thursday, February 18 

11:30 am—12:30 pm 

Thursday, March 18 

12:00 pm—1:00 pm 
 

Thursday, April 15 

12:30 pm—1:30 pm 
 

Thursday, May 13 

12:30 pm—1:30 pm 
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Help support  

NYSUT-endorsed 

candidates and 

campaign  

committees that 

are pro-public  

education and 

pro-labor. 

 

Click onto the link 

below for more  

information: 

 

https://

uupinfo.org/

votecope/ 

 

Or you may  

contact: 
 

Dr. Salvador Rivera 

Vote-Cope  

Coordinator 

(518) 255-6238 

riveras@cobleskill.edu 

Virtual Student 

Debt Clinics - 

May dates 

Over 12 million peo-
ple in the United 
States are struggling 
to make their month-
ly student loan pay-
ments, and millions 
more see economic 
and personal oppor-
tunities pass as they 
prioritize paying 
down their debt. 
Does this sound like 
you or someone you 
know?  
  
Many of these peo-
ple may qualify for 
free federal pro-
grams that can help 
reduce their monthly 
payments and even-
tually lead to student 
loan forgiveness, but 
these lifeline pro-
grams are significant-
ly under-enrolled. In 
an effort to help our 
members get access 
to these programs, 
United University 
Professions and the 
American Federation 
of Teachers are 
proud to host a Stu-
dent Debt Clinic 
which will provide 
information on how 
to enroll in Income-

Driven Repayment 
plans and Public Ser-
vice Loan For-
giveness.   
  
We will be offering 
virtual Members On-
ly Student Debt Clin-
ics on the following 
dates: 
  
Wednesday, May 12, 
2021 from 11:30 AM 
– 1:00 PM via webi-
nar. 
Wednesday, May 26, 
2021 from 5:00 PM – 
6:30 PM via webinar. 
  
To attend one of the 
virtual Members On-
ly Student Debt Clin-
ics, you must pre-
register here: http://
go.aft.org/
Stu-
dentDebtClinicRSVP. 
From the “student 
debt clinic” drop 
down menu, please 
select the UUP clinic 
that you are interest-
ed in attending – 
they are labeled 
“UUP [Virtual Stu-
dent Debt Clinic] 
[date] [time].” In the 
affiliate field, type in 
the full name of our 
local (United Univer-
sity Professions), and 
it will autofill after a 
few keystrokes. 

  
Registration is first 
come, first serve, and 
we must cap attend-
ance for a single clin-
ic at 75 participants 
in order to ensure 
that we are able to 
provide maximum 
assistance to 
attendees. Registra-
tion will close 48 
hours prior to the 
virtual clinic. Webi-
nar login information 
will be provided prior 
to the clinic to all 
who register. [If you 
can’t make one of 
these virtual clinics, 
don’t worry – we’re 
planning on offering 
them every payday. If 
you want to help 
host a chapter-
specific virtual clinic, 
please let us know!]  
  
Managing your stu-
dent loan debt is the 
first step in taking on 
the inequities which 
plague our system of 
higher education, 
and we look forward 
to seeing you at the 
virtual Student Debt 
Clinic and working 
together to find a 
collective solution to 
the problems of stu-
dent debt and col-
lege affordability!  

https://uupinfo.org/votecope/
http://go.aft.org/StudentDebtClinicRSVP
http://go.aft.org/StudentDebtClinicRSVP
http://go.aft.org/StudentDebtClinicRSVP
http://go.aft.org/StudentDebtClinicRSVP
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    News from the desk of  

   Dr. Frederick E. Kowal, President 

Dear Colleagues, 
 
As promised, I am sharing the information we re-
ceived late yesterday, Friday, May 14th from the 
Office of the State Comptroller regarding our long
-delayed negotiated 2020 salary increases, and 
those raises we are due for this year. The 
dates we will receive the money we are owed by 
the State of New York are as follows: 
 

1.    Those who are due 2020 raises will re-
ceive that increase and retroactive pay-
ments in paychecks dated August 4, 2021. 

2.    Raises that we are due for this year will be 
paid as scheduled: 12-month employ-
ees whose increases are effective in July 
will see the 2021 increase in paychecks 
dated August 18, 2021. 

3.    Those who are 10-month/
academic year employees whose increas-
es are effective in September will see the 
2021 increase in checks dated September 
15, 2021 or September 29, 2021. 

4.    Adjunct faculty will see the 2021 increase 
in their first check after they return to ob-
ligation. 

 
Please share this with your chapter membership 
ASAP. We will also be sending a letter 
to all UUP bargaining unit members 
(we'll be urging non-members to join) that in-
cludes this information along with updates on our 
advocacy regarding safe reopening for the fall se-

mester. 
  
Thanks to all of you for your hard work and for 
dealing so well with the stress of having to re-
spond to members who have been frustrated and 
angry at the long delay in getting these raises. 
We're getting through fairly well, all things con-
sidered, but fights remain -- as they always do. 
  
Enjoy the rest of your weekend and please take 
care, 
  
In Solidarity, 
Fred 
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Pre-Retirement Workshop: May 
18th and 20th 
 
We still have some open spots for this month’s Pre-
Retirement Workshop on Tuesday and Thursday May 
18 & 20th from 12-1pm.  We split the workshop over 
two days so we could cover the items covered in an 
hour so it can be done at lunchtime. Part 1 deals with 
Medicare and trading in sick days to pay for health 
insurance and Part 2 deals with the available benefits 
such as Vision and Dental care that staying a member 
of the union provides.  You may take these workshops 
as many times as you like as the information is rather 
complex especially with Medicare.  Also you can take 
these in any order as they don’t depend on each oth-
er, also next month we will be doing them in the 
evening.  These Workshops have been very popular 
over the past year and we have had over 2,000 sign 
up for them and I encourage every member to attend, 
even new members so you understand the great ben-
efits we have negioated for you over the past 45+ 
years. Walter Apple does a great job at running these 
workshops and is able to answer individual members 
questions.  We don’t record these workshops because 

of privacy concerns and because the information does 
change and we want to make sure you have the most 
current data.  Just a heads-up There has been talk in 
the legislature recently of an Early Retirement Incen-
tive but nothing has passed or been signed by the 
Governor so we will not cover this during the work-
shop. 
  
To register for the workshop use the below link: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLScbMzKo9yZR7Xu75XiPvCOZgn72lrDJo
uUSjzXsmct7YuRJ2A/viewform 

 
In Solidarity, 
Tom 
 
Tom Hoey 
State Wide Membership Development Officer 
United University Professions 
 

 

Governor Cuomo Announcement 

Governor Cuomo has announced that COVID vaccinations will be required for all SUNY and CUNY stu-
dents for the fall semester -- once vaccines receive permanent FDA approval. Not many details be-
yond this, as it came during his press conference. I’ll keep you posted as we get further details. 

In Solidarity, 
Fred  
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScbMzKo9yZR7Xu75XiPvCOZgn72lrDJouUSjzXsmct7YuRJ2A/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScbMzKo9yZR7Xu75XiPvCOZgn72lrDJouUSjzXsmct7YuRJ2A/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScbMzKo9yZR7Xu75XiPvCOZgn72lrDJouUSjzXsmct7YuRJ2A/viewform


 6 

UUP Executive Board Members 

Bill Tusang, President 

(518) 255-5205 

Christina Trees, VP Academics 

(518) 255-5119 

Wendi Richards, VP Professionals 

(518) 255-5870 

Candy Hofmann, Secretary 

(518) 255-5015 

Emma Paden, Treasurer 

Kevin Moore, Officer for Contingents & Part Time Members 

(518) 255-5767 

Thomas Hickey, Grievance Chair 

(518) 255-5106 

Mitch Tomaszkiewicz, Membership Chair 

(518) 255-6244 

TBA, Affirmative Action Officer 

Salvador Rivera, Vote-Cope Coordinator 

(518) 255-6238 

Cliff DaVis, Officer for Retirees 

Joseph McCarthy, Professional Delegate 

Michelle Couture, Labor Relations Specialist 

michelle.couture @nysut.org 

Bulletin Newsletter Editor, Patricia Lepore Moody 

Chapter Assistant, Patricia Lepore Moody 

 

UUP Chapter Office 

001 Old Gym 

Monday & Tuesday 

 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Thursday 

8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 


